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        Dear Families, 
 

 
 
       Best wishes  

      Louise Jackson 

       Executive Headteacher  
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Our Learning 

 

Year 3 – Oystercatcher 
A great start to 2024! The children have been studying measurement in maths, converting measures as well as adding and 
subtracting units of length. As well as fraction, which they are grasping very well. In english, they have been looking at the 
beautiful book ‘The Land of Neverbelieve’ by Norman Messenger to explore information texts. As part of this work, they have 
written wonderful descriptions of creature. In science, they have been closely examining different types of rock including 
sedimentary, igneous and metamorphic. The children have really enjoyed learning about the parts of the body in French, 
including the eyes, ears and nose. In History, we have been continuing our learning of the Greeks finishing with a debate on 
whether Alexander the Great was good ruler and I was proud to see their oracy skills develop. 

                                               
 

Year 4 – Avocet 

Another great half-term Avocets! We have been investigating different states of matter in our Science unit. We enjoyed 
watching coke explode with Mentos! Avocets have impressive artistic skills. They have created some wonderful collages with 
contrasting materials. In English, we loved our last book ‘The Boy at the Back of the Class’. Now we are reading our new book 
‘Varjak Paw’ – the suspense keeps us on the edge of our seats! We have really enjoyed our time with Sam from Lynnsport this 
half-term learning about how to keep our minds and bodies healthy. 

             
 

THE FRIENDS OF HJS 
 

THE FRIENDS OF HJS raise funds throughout the year to pay for fun activities, rewards and gifts for our pupils. Their 
numbers are very low and we would very much like to see our PTA grow and continue.  
 
We want to invite you to come to our next meeting just to see what's involved. We are keen to welcome members 
from families in our school. It requires very little commitment but makes a big difference to our pupils.  
 
The next meeting will be in school on Tuesday 5th March at 2.45-3.25pm. Please do come along for a taster.   If you 
would like more information please speak to Mrs Bridge in the office. 
 
There are lots planned for next term – see the Diary Dates for events organised by the Friends.  Maybe you’d like to 
help at one of these?  
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Our Learning (cont’d) 
 

Year 5 – Albatross 

We have had another busy half-term in Albatross Class; in history we’ve all loved learning about the French Revolution and 
how Napoleon became the Emperor of France meeting his match in British Admiral Nelson when he tried to conquer Europe 
at the Battle of Trafalgar! In geography, we’ve enjoyed learning about different regions of the UK comparing East Anglia with 
The Midlands, Yorkshire and Humberside; the children were tasked with investigating facts about Birmingham and why its 
industrious past played an important role in the industrial revolution - as well as the importance of the production of Cadbury’s 
chocolate of course! We’ve also conducted some super science experiments in class testing the density of different objects 
and predicting whether or not they will sink or float based on their density.  Amongst all of this, we’ve learnt about the beautiful 
art of Chinese painting using ink sticks and stones as well as visiting the Peterborough Mosque! Alive Lynnsport came in and 
delivered healthy body, healthy minds course which saw the children complete workbooks and learn some new practical 
games. Oh….and of course solving the case of the stolen trophy in Arithmetown! During the NSPCC Maths Day. 

       

 

Year 6 – Royal Tern 

Royal Terns have worked their woolly socks of this half term. We are very proud of them! In history, we have moved further 
into the twentieth century, learning about the Rise of Hitler and the Nazi Party, in geography we have travelled into South 
America, DT has seen us follow in the footsteps of James Dyson and design our own prototypes. In english we have learnt 
lots about the treacherous trail to Dawson City as prospectors headed north in their hundreds to hunt for gold – through the 
eyes of one of the trail dogs! In maths we have become so much more fluent in our arithmetic, tackled fractions, 
percentages and decimals along with TTRS which has seen great improvement in multiplication – keep up the good work!  

                     
 

Staffing 
We have welcomed Ms Griffin to Year 5 and Breakfast Club this week.  In Year 4, Ms Cornwell has 
gone on Maternity Leave (no news yet!) and Miss Pateman is covering.  
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AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS  
 

Next half-term we will be offering the following after-school clubs (see times below).   
 
Spaces are limited, if oversubscribed, priority is given to those that have not done a club this year, and 
names will be drawn at random. Clubs run by school staff are free; Clubs run by visitors may be 
chargeable (see below). 
 
 
ALL CLUBS START W/C 26TH FEBRUARY 2024 AND FINISH ON 27TH MARCH 2024 
 
TUESDAY 3.30-4.15pm 

Archery with Mr Agate – * FULL * 

  
WEDNESDAY 3.30-4.15pm (NO CLUBS 6/3/24) 
Y6 SATS Booster Sessions - all Y6 welcome 
Forest School with Ms Morgan – * FULL * 
 
THURSDAY 3.30-4.15pm 
Board Games with Miss Kissock – open to all x 12 spaces 
Mad Science Club – APPLY DIRECTLY TO THEM WITH THIS LINK 
https://madsciencenorfolk.classforkids.io/info/71 

 
Clubs end at 4.15pm.  Pickup is from the back playground.  If your child is unable to attend any sessions, 
you must inform the office by email or telephone beforehand.  We are not able to accept messages via the 
children. 
 
To apply for a space please email office@heachamjunior.co.uk and state the following: 

 
I give permission for (Child’s Name) to attend the following clubs 
Club Name(s): 
Medical Conditions: 
Emergency Phone No.: 
Name of parent giving permission: 
My child will be (select one): Collected or Walk home: 
Please note that children in Y34 must be collected by an adult 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:office@heachamjunior.co.uk


 Love of learning,  bright futures,  happy memories! 

Love of Learning, Bright Futures, Happy Memories 

  

Friends of HJS 
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Swimming every Wednesday morning 11am 
Music Tuition every Monday afternoon  
Please check PE days with your class teachers 
15/02/24 – Friends’ Disco 4.30-6pm £3 entry 
19/02/24 - Half-term Holiday 
26/01/24 – After-School Clubs start this week 
28/02/24 – Music Performance at Smithdon Y6 Musicians 
29/02/24 – Girls’ Football 
04/03/24 – Parents’ Evening 
04/03/24 – Y56 Quicksticks 
05/03/24 – Friends’ Parent Meeting 2.45pm 
06/03/24 – Primary Literary Event @ Corn Exchange 
06/03/24 – Parents’ Evening 
06/03/24 – No After-School Clubs today 
07/03/24 – Y3 River of Hope Trip 
07/03/24 – World Book Day 
07/03/24 – Special Lunch: Hogwarts Menu 
07/03/24 – Smithdon Girls Football 
11/03/24 – Smithdon Pupils visit Y3 for British Science Week 
12/03/24 – Sustainability Workshop Y5/6 (Fully Funded) 
12/03/24 – Y6 Parent Meeting – SATS 3.30pm-4.30pm 
14/03/24 – SSP BEE Netball 
15/03/24 – Red Nose Day 
20/03/24 – Trust Music Event @ Gaywood Primary 
20/03/24 – Friends’ Easter Eggstravaganza 3.30-4.30pm 
25/03/24 – Y56 Quicksticks Final 
26/03/24 – Smithdon BEE Netball 
28/03/24 - Staff Inset Day 
29/03/24 - Easter Holiday 
15/04/24 - Children return to school 
16/04/24 – No Starter Band today 
23/04/24 – Trigolf 
24/04/24 – Y6 Leavers’ Photo 
01/05/24 – Y6 Crucial Crew trip 
06/05/24 - Bank Holiday 
21/05/24 – Smithdon Dynamos 
23/05/24 – Y6 Guildhall Trip 
27/05/24 - Half-term Holiday 
03/06/24 – SSP Dynamos 
10/06/24 – SSP Girls Dynamos 
13/06/24 – Smithdon Cycle Races 
17/06/24 – Smithdon Y6 Parent Interviews this week 
21/06/24 – Y4 Trip to National Space Centre (PTA subsidised) 
21/06/24 – Smithdon Art Gallery at Town Hall Y4 
24/06/24 - Hilltop Residential 3 days 
25/06/24 – Smithdon Area Sports 
02/07/24 – Y3/5 Gressenhall Trip 
04/07/24 – SSP Quadkids 
09/07/24 – Smithdon Y6 Transition Day 
12/07/24 – Y5 Smithdon Experience Day 
22/07/24 – Summer Holiday 
Copies of any menus, trip letters, previous newsletters can be 
found on our website https://www.heachamjunior.co.uk 
 
 

 

The importance of good attendance 
 

The Government strives for every pupil to achieve 97% 
attendance.  Every day away from school is a day away 
from learning and this can have an impact on a child’s 
education and future accomplishments. 
 

We want every child to enjoy school and achieve their 
potential in education and life beyond.  We are always 
here to talk through any issues and help find solutions.  
Parents are always a phone call away if a child is too ill 
to continue their day, please encourage them to try to 
give the day a go, children often feel much better once 
they are in class. 
 

The Government has issued new attendance guidance 
and targets to all schools, you may receive regular texts 
informing you of the number of days that your child has 
been absent in a term/year.  The Government hope that 
this personal approach will make parents more aware 
of how the odd day adds up and help keep you 
informed. 
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Parents’ Evening 
 
Our spring term parents’ evenings will take place on Monday 4th and Wednesday 6th March between 3:30PM and 
6:00PM. These will be face to face by appointment in the hall. 
 
Please message the staff listed below on Class Dojo this week to say whether you prefer a meeting between 3:30-5pm or 
5pm-6:00pm and on which day. We will do our very best to accommodate your preferences. 
 
Teachers will allocate you a time and send you this information in a Class Dojo message during w/c 26/02/24. 
 
Meetings will take place in the hall, please come to the main entrance and make your way through to a seating area in the 
hall. Teachers will be able to share English and Maths books. 
 
Please message: 
    Year 3 Oystercatcher Miss Kissock 
    Year 4 Avocet Miss Pateman 
    Year 5 Albatross Mr Agate 
    Year 6 Royal Tern Ms Enters 
 
Year 6 appointments on Monday 6th will either be with Ms Enters or Mrs Clemente, if you have a preference of who you 
would like to speak with please state this in your dojo message 
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Swimming Rota 
 
May be subject to further changes 
 

 
 

Swimmers leave at 11am and return for lunch at 1pm.  They need a one-piece swimsuit/trunks, 
towel, waterproof bag (hat and goggles are optional).   Earrings must be removed. 
 
The children would benefit from a good breakfast and a morning snack on the days that they 
swim. 
 
PLEASE WEAR A COAT. 
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Vouchers for Free School Meal Eligible Pupils – April 2023 to March 2024  
Support was extended to March 2024 for pupils eligible for means-tested Free School Meals (FSM).  
Families who are eligible for Free School Meals will receive Edenred vouchers for April to August next 
month and then more in September. The Vouchers can be spent at many major retailers including 
supermarkets.  

Families in hardship and needing wider support in addition to the offer of FSM vouchers for eligible 
families, there is support available for families who are facing hardship and need support.  Anyone 
experiencing hardship may be able to receive support through the Norfolk Assistance Scheme (NAS), 
which may be able to provide support for food, fuel, clothes and other essential household items to 
families experiencing hardship. Families may get in touch with NAS via their website which includes an 
online application form, or they can call 0344 800 8020.   

https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/care-support-and-health/support-for-living-independently/money-and-
benefits/norfolk-assistance-scheme  
 

Have your circumstances changed recently? You may be eligible for Free School Meals.   
The school receives funding for each child who comes under Pupil Premium (including free school meals), 
so it is worth applying even if you don’t have school meals!!  You can apply online 
https://fiso.norfolk.gov.uk/synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx/   
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/school-meals-and-
milk?fbclid=IwAR181hWbnsrWnVeC-KZ31j-HfjFmGLwKL7zsv9QVbkEfY1uKETvz0cDSIcQ 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS 
 
If any details for parents or emergency contacts have changed, or you would like to add or remove 
someone. Please email office@heachamjunior.co.uk 
 
Pupil Name(s): 
Contact Name: 
Relationship to Pupil: 
Home tel no: 
Mobile tel no: 
email: 
Address: 
 

It is school policy that we hold at least TWO emergency contacts 
 

https://fiso.norfolk.gov.uk/synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx/
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/school-meals-and-milk?fbclid=IwAR181hWbnsrWnVeC-KZ31j-HfjFmGLwKL7zsv9QVbkEfY1uKETvz0cDSIcQ
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/school-meals-and-milk?fbclid=IwAR181hWbnsrWnVeC-KZ31j-HfjFmGLwKL7zsv9QVbkEfY1uKETvz0cDSIcQ
mailto:office@heachamjunior.co.uk
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